
Band Booster Meeting 4.5.2018 

Call to Order 7:02 pm 

Present:  Sofia Alvarez-Nootbaar, Band Booster President; Jack Sikora, Band Booster Treasurer; Beth Hoferitza, Band 

Booster Secretary; Dawn Schuhknecht, Uniform Chair: Beth Ann Koenemann, Volunteer Coordinator: Jerry Shelato and 

Andy Sturgeon, Band Directors; and  4 others.  Total in attendance:  11 

Past Events:   

 Band Auditions for 2018-19 

 Elk Grove Percussion Festival 

 Mundelein Invitational went very smoothly.  Expenses were 7000.84; revenue was $8339.00; profit was 

$1338.16.  Directors will be sending information about next year’s invitational to bands soon.  Thank you to the 

numerous volunteers who helped make this year’s invitational a success! 

 Band Concert – All Bands - Louis Maligaya (second place in the school’s concerto competition) was featured in a 

piece performed by the Honors Symphonic Winds.  It was awesome!  He will also be a featured performer with 

the North Suburban Wind Ensemble at their concert on May 20th.   

Chair Updates:  Next year we will need to fill the following Band Booster positions:  President, Hospitality Chair, and 

Fundraising Chair.  If you are interested in any of these positions, please contact any of the present board members. 

Treasurer (Jack Sikora)  
 

Bank beginning:  $37,973.84 
Bank end:  $42,789.30 
 
Boosters:  $28,428 
Escrow:      $15,291 

 
Seniors should remember to clear out their escrow accounts! 

 
Band Treasurer Email:  bandtreasurer120@gmail.com  

  
 
Fundraising 

 Fannie May profits were $4706. 

 A fundraising chair for next year is needed. 
 

Shop with Scrip Fundraising (Dave Weiss) 

  The next Scrip order is due on 4/20.  Dave will create a schedule of due dates for summer orders.  Scrip is a 
simple way to add funds to student’s escrow accounts.  Further information regarding the Shop with Scrip 
Fundraising program is on the Band Booster page. 

 This month approximately $2800 in gift cards were ordered.  The rebates were $130.  For the year $17741 in 
gift cards with rebates of $1013 with 20% going to the band program and 8o% going directly to the student’s 
escrow account. 

 
 
 
 
 
 

mailto:bandtreasurer120@gmail.com


New Business 

 The Annual Evening of Jazz and Silent Auction will be on May 6th.  Donations for the auction are starting to 
arrive.  A band blurb will be sent out very soon with volunteer and donation requests.  Please sign up to help 
us with the fun event! 

 B.A.N.D. (Band Awards Night Dinner & Concert) will be on May 10th. Dinner will be catered.   Please watch 
for further information. 

 The band boosters are pleased to announce that we will be offering numerous $100 scholarships to band 
students (enrolled in band for the 2018-19 school year) who wish to attend summer music camps.  There 
will be an application form for interested students to fill out and then a reimbursement form that will need 
to be turned in after the camp. 

 
 
From the Directors: 

 

 The physical education waiver is approved for 5 years! 

 There will be approximately 260 in the band program next year.  There will be two full year jazz bands. 

 Guest conductors:  Anthony Marinello from Illinois State University on April 12th and Dr. Stephen Peterson from 
University of Illinois during the first week of May. 

 
 

 
Upcoming Dates: 
4/9:  MHS Solo and Ensemble 
4/11-12:  Jazz Auditions 
4/30:  Mundelein Night of Percussion 
5/2:  Band Booster Meeting (Wednesday – 7:00) 
5/3:  Band Concert HSW, SB, CB (Symphonic Band Members with last names starting with K-Z  provide treats.) 
5/6:  Evening of Jazz and Silent Auction 
5/10:  Band Awards Night Dinner and Concert  
5/13:  Graduation 
5/19:  Marching Band Percussion Auditions 
5/27:  Jazz Ensemble Performance at Kracklauer Park 
5/28:  Memorial Day Parade and Ceremony 
5/29:  Returning Marchers/Parent Meeting 
5/31:  New Marchers/Parent Meeting 
6/2:  Marching Mustangs Music Rehearsal 
 
 
 
The next Band Booster meeting will be Wednesday, May 2nd at 7:00 pm.   
 
Meeting adjourned at 8:23. 
 
 


